
Statement 

I would like to make a short statement on behalf of the Acting Minister for Education and Youth, the 

Hon Stuart Robert MP, regarding the Australian Curriculum ahead of ACARA appearing before the 

Committee at 5pm. 

Public consultation, led by ACARA, on a draft of the Australian Curriculum between April and July 

2021 elicited significant public awareness and showed that parents and the broader community care 

about the curriculum that children learn at school. 

The Australian Government wants to acknowledge that ACARA undertook a significant body of work 

to refine, realign and declutter the Curriculum in line with the June 2020 Terms of Reference and in 

line with the Commonwealth's view that that the Curriculum should be evidence-based, lift lea ming 

standards, and provide a more balanced view of our history. 

Education Ministers met on 4 February 2022 to consider Version 9.0 of the Australian Curriculum, 

which incorporates changes since ACARA's public consultation version. 

At this 4 February meeting, Ministers agreed that ACARA should provide a revised Version 9.0 of the 

Australian Curriculum to EMM for approval by April 2022. 

There was unanimous support from Ministers to the consent content within the Health and Physical 

Education Curriculum, which had been strengthened significantly from the April consultation draft. 

All jurisdictions agreed that further work in the important area of mental health for young 

Australians will occur in the Health and Physical Education Curriculum and Ministers noted that the 

Australian and Western Australian Governments would write to ACARA requesting further work in 

the learning areas of Mathematics and Humanities and Social Sciences (HASS). 

As this Committee has also shown an interest in the Review of the Australian Curriculum, the 

Minister has asked that I table a copy of Minister Robert's letter to ACARA of 16 February 2022, 

which also includes a copy of the resolution from the Education Ministers Meeting on 4 February 

2022. You will note Attachment B to the letter, which is a list of experts and/or organisations, is not 

attached, as these experts have not been approached, or agreed to participate in work on the 

further revisions. It would be inappropriate to name those individuals and/or organisations without 

their agreement. 

<ENDS> 












